Minutes of the
Southeast Interactive Long Distance Learning Consortium

Wednesday, September 19, 2012


A meeting of the Southeast Interactive Long Distance Learning consortium was held on Wednesday, September , 2012 at the Southeast Area Cooperative office in Beresford, South Dakota.  Members present were:  Tim Rhead, Alcester-Hudson School District; Tom Culver, Avon School District; Tom Rice,Gayville-Volin School District; Larry Johnke, Irene-Wakonda School District; Al Laboranti, Tea Area School District; and Jerry Joachim, Viborg-Hurley School District.  Also present were Jason Selchert, Coordinator; Bonnie Overweg, Dakota Academic; and Lezlie Larsen, Director and Cheryl Johnson, Business Manager, Southeast Area Cooperative.

Larry Johnke called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.


Jerry Joachim moved and Tim Rhead seconded to approve the minutes of the May 9, 2012 meeting.  All present voted yes.


Tom Culver moved and Tim Rhead seconded to approve the financial report and payment of bills.  All present voted yes.


Jerry Joachim moved and Tim Rhead seconded to approve the agenda.  All present voted yes.


Bonnie reported that there have been no real major changes to e-rate, other than to the Level 2 funding.  Applications will be filed in October and November.  Everyone should have received all their 2011 funds and all except Viborg, should have received their 2012 funds.  She entertained a discussion regarding Knology and SDN service.

Jason reported that the teacher training had been completed.  The Viborg LDL room had been moved.  The system has been running well with two minor disruptions.  Teachers are satisfied with the new system.  He also reported that he would be meeting with Mount Marty tomorrow to determine how to expand the system.  Mount Marty has indicated an interest in becoming a part of this group, if the sites could be expanded.  

A discussion was held regarding new/returning membership.  With the Board’s encouragement, Jason will go to Bon Homme, and possibly another site, with a plan to install a test system.  If more members can be brought on the system, it will keep the cost down for all members. 

Tom Culver moved and Jerry Joachim seconded to adjourn the meeting.  All present voted yes.  Meeting adjourned at 10:47 a.m.  Next meeting will be October 17, 2012, at the Southeast Area Cooperative office at 10 a.m.
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Larry Johnke, President




Cheryl R. Johnson, Business Manager

